The Lake Boon Commission
March 26, 2009
Meeting Minutes

Meeting commenced at 7:33 PM with Conray Wharff and Cindy Curley
present. Lee Heron was absent.

Meeting minutes from 12/11/08, 1/5/09, 1/29/09 and 3/2/09 unanimously
approved.

Drawdown issue volunteer Theresa O’Riorden spoke regarding the
drawdown action items including:

1. Continuing the appeal process regarding denial of the drawdown

order of conditions.

Conray Wharff, LBC Chair, reviewed a letter to the Town of Stow
Selectman discussing the decision to appeal. Conray asked Cindy
Curley to type the letter and sent to Stow Selectman with a copy to
Hudson Selectman.

Conray and Cindy agreed that the LBC should hold a follow up meeting
with the Stow Conservation Commission and Board of Health. The
meeting was requested in the denial of notice of intent letter by the Stow
Conservation Commission.

Kent Seth, Stow lake Resident, asked the LBC to take a stance on
whether the LBC opposed his efforts to apply to open the lake channel
in front of his house. Cindy made a motion that the LBC does not
oppose re-opening the channel from the small pond in the the second
basin to Lake Boon, Conray seconded and it was unanimously
approved.

Conray Wharff presented a letter from Lake Resident Laura Diamond
requesting a time line to treat the lake as she felt the weeds have
returned much earlier to her lake front area. Conray asked Lake
Treatment volunteer Kent Seth to contact Lake Contractor Lycott
Associates to conduct a lake survey per the existing Lycott contract and
determine time line to treat the lake.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30PM



